FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
July 30, 2019


Washington, D.C. -  In April the Enlisted Association of the National Guard of the United States (EANGUS) raised the alarm about a policy that is hurting Veterans.  The Department of Veterans Affairs’ (VA) so called “85/15” rule regulates how many students can use VA education benefits at an institution.  A school’s program cannot have more than 85% of its students using VA benefits in a given cohort.
  
    An EANGUS member, SFC James Allen, reached out to tell us about how this regulation was impacting him directly: SFC Allen deployed in the middle of his degree program and his school unenrolled him from his program.  While deployed, SFC Allen was told that, due to the 85/15 regulation, he would not be able to utilize his benefits if he wanted to reenroll in his program upon returning home.
  
[bookmark: _GoBack]    We wrote a letter to the Secretary of the Department of Veterans Affairs on SFC Allen’s behalf requesting a meeting to talk about this important issue. After meeting with Secretary Wilkie, we are happy to announce that we received a letter from the Secretary that reinterprets VA’s regulation.  This interpretation will allow SFC Allen –and other Servicemembers and Veterans in his position–to return to school and use his benefits!  

    EANGUS works to advance the interests of over a million Soldiers, Airmen, their families. Retirees, and survivors. Reflecting the spirit of America in over 3,000 communities across the nation, the men and women of the National Guard serve to defend their nation from threats abroad as well as to respond to natural and manmade disasters in their home state. 
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